Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered.  The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

During calendar years 2018 and 2019 full years

How many unauthorised access where there on council computers of pornographic websites or websites from which council staff were banned from accessing and which if they were found out could give have resulted in disciplinary proceedings being taken against them.

Please list the name of the websites including the URL

The Council does not hold this information.  Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
Leicester City Council operates an Acceptable Use Policy which states Users must not deliberately access inappropriate websites.  The Council further operates web filtering which blocks and records attempted access to inappropriate websites.  Attempts to access inappropriate URL’s are logged for a rolling six months period.  This data is not reviewed or used to proactively investigate individuals or initiate disciplinary proceedings.  These logs are analysed only upon the receipt of an Interception of Communication request from the Council’s Corporate Investigations Team. 

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

